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REGION IV-A-ASSOCIATION OF SOUTHERN TAGALOG 
ELECTRIC COOPERATIVES (ASTEC) 

REGION IV-8 -ASSOCIATION OF SOUTHERN TAGALOG 
ELECTRIC COOPERATIVES (ASTEC) 

REGION V - BICOL ELECTRIC COOPERATIVES ASSOCIATION 
(BECA) 

REGION VI - ELECTRIC COOPERATIVES ASSOCIATION OF 
REGION VI (ECAR) 

REGION VII - CENTRAL VISA Y AS ELECTRIC COOPERATIVES 
ASSOCIATION (CEVECA) 

REGION VIII - FEDERATION OF RURAL ELECTRIC 
COOPERATIVES IN REGION VIII (FRECOR-8) 

REGION IX- REGION NINE ELECTRIC COOPERATIVES 
ASSOCIATION (RENECA) 

REGION X - NORTHERN MINDANAO ELECTRIC 
COOPERATIVES ASSOCIATION (NORMECA) 

REGION XI - SOUTH EASTERN MINDANAO ELECTRIC 
COOPERATIVES ASSOCIATION (SEMECA) 

REGION XII - CENTRAL MINDANAO REGIONAL ELECTRIC 
COOPERATIVES ASSOCIATION (CEMRECA) 

CARAGA - CARAGA ELECTRIC COOPERATIVES ASSOCIATION 
(CRECA) 

BANGSAMORO - ASSOCIATION OF ARMM ELECTRIC 
COOPERATIVES (AAEC) 

GENERAL MANAGERS AND REGIONAL PRESIDENTS 

ADVISORY ON PREPARATION OF ECs AND REGIONAL 
ASSOCIATIONS FOR TROPICAL DEPRESSION ODETTE 



This is regarding Tropical Depression "Odette", which is expected to landfall and traverse 
the landmass and coastal waters of Northern and Central Mindanao including the CARAGA 
Region, Eastern, Central and Western Visayas Regions, MIMAROPA and could also affect 
neighboring regions from December 14-18, 2021, based on the Tropical Cyclone Bulletin 
issued by PAGASA. 

In anticipation on the onslaught and possible damage of Tropical Depression Odette to 
distribution lines and facilities that may be affected, the NEA is advising all electric 
cooperatives and EC Regional Associations to prepare for any eventuality and activate 
EC's Emergency Response Plan and Task Force Kapatid (TFK) contingent. 

If in any case assistance is determined for the ECs that were badly affected by the said 
tropical depression, it is suggested that the first wave of the Task Force Kapatid should be 
within its region . And as the need arises, the second wave should be coming from its 
neighboring regions and so on until it suffices the required workforce for the immediate 
restoration of electric service to the affected consumers. The ECs' respective TFK should 
be ready to respond and can be deployed at any moment when requested upon. 

Also, please inform NEA of any response and/or action that your respective ECs and 
Regional Associations will be undertaken about the deployment TFK for our guidance. 

For further coordination, you may call NEA Disaster Risk Reduction and Management 
Department (DRRMD) at (02) 89261337 or email at nea.drrmdts@yahoo.com. 

Thank you for your usual support. 

Very truly yours, 

Approved by: 
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